
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

P R E S I D E N T ’ S  R E P O R T ,  D A V E  G E O R G E   

Thank you to all our volunteers.  We can never say it enough.  It’s been a tough winter and many people have 

been working on the trails and club while waiting to ride.  I’m sure we’ll have some so keep the faith and ride 

when you can and be safe. Meetings have been well attended and we will be looking for nominees for our 

BOD.  If you are interested in helping with the inner workings of the club, contact anyone on the board and 

we will hook you up.   

  

T R A I L  M A S T E R ’ S  R E P O R T ,  D A V E  C H A R R E T T E  

To all that bought new sleds this year… It’s Your Fault, Just kidding.   They say good things happen to those 

that wait. `OK I’ve been waiting. We need to start snow dancing ASAP. Hopefully as your reading this we get 

some new snow. If so, be aware of logging off of Goe Hill Road from T-Junction to East Madison Road this 

winter. Please be respectful of landowner’s and their associates.  SNOW DANCE ON!!! 
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M E M B E R S H I P  R E P O R T ,  B R I A N  W A D E   

 If you haven't renewed your membership, the time to do so is now.  Get those sleds registered & ready for the 

season ahead.  

 

Keep calm, it will snow!  

 

https://squareup.com/market/scrub-oak-scramblers 

 

If you need proof of membership to register and go riding, please make a note when purchasing and a copy of 

your cards will be emailed to you as well as your cards being mailed to you.  

 

You can renew locally at Canoe King, Barton's, & Profile when you register. Remember to specifically ask for 

a Scrub Oak Scramblers Membership form. Be sure to check off family membership even if all sleds are 

registered in one name. . 

 

Memberships expire on June 30th 2015, if you have already paid this year’s membership fees and wish to pay 

for next season’s, you can do so at any time. Your NHSA cards will be mailed to you as soon as they come to 

the club in July/August.  

 

Any questions, please feel free to email the club scruboakscramblers@gmail.com 

   

N H S A  I N F O R M A T I O N  

OHRV AND SNOWMOBILE REGISTRATIONS NOW AUTOMATED  

 

CONCORD, N.H. -- Beginning with the 2014-2015 registration year, Off-Highway Recreational Vehicle 

(OHRV) and snowmobile registration certificates will be computer-generated and printed by the agent on 

regular paper. Customers still must visit their OHRV registration agent in person to register their vehicles and 

receive their decals -- online registration is not available. A $2 transaction fee will be charged per vehicle 

registration; this fee goes to the vendor for the automated system, Sovereign Sportsman Solutions, to cover 

development and operating costs. . For example, a resident ATV registration, previously $55, will be $57. A 

resident club member snowmobile registration, previously $64, will be $66.  For a statewide list of OHRV 

Registration Agents visit http://www.wildnh.com/OHRV/ohrv_agent_list.htm. 

 

S N O W M O B I L E  S A F E T Y  C O U R S E  

N.H. OHRV/SNOWMOBILE SAFETY COURSE - NOW AVAILABLE ONLINE! 

 CONCORD, N.H. -- If you need to complete an Off Highway Recreational Vehicle (OHRV) and snowmobile 

safety course to get your New Hampshire safety certificate, you now have the option of completing the 

training online. Sign up today at http://www.wildnh.com/OHRV/ohrv_online_ed.html. 

 

A C T I V I T I E S  R E P O R T ,  T A M M Y  M A J O W I C Z  

Please see the calendar of events of at the back of the newsletter for a list of all our upcoming events.   Please 

feel free to contact me if you have any information.  Thanks so much! 

 

 

 
 

https://squareup.com/market/scrub-oak-scramblers
http://x-apple-data-detectors/1
mailto:scruboakscramblers@gmail.com
http://www.wildnh.com/OHRV/ohrv_agent_list.htm
http://www.wildnh.com/OHRV/ohrv_online_ed.html


 

W I N T E R  C A R N I V A L  &  R I D E  I N  

 
SATURDAY FEBRUARY 21, 2015 - 10am – 3pm; FREEDOM TOWN FOREST /AIRSTRIP 

 

MEMBERS SIGN UP TO HELP HERE:  www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0F49ACAD2AA6FF2-sossc  

 

 ACTIVITIES WILL INCLUDE: 

 

KIDS RIDE IN 120 cc & under/ Family fun ride. We encourage families to allow their children to ride their 

120cc sleds and under into the event. We will have a short ride planned for them. The ride will be escorted 

and parents can participate as well.   There is a possibility we may have a few 120cc sleds on hand for kids to 

try.  

 

RIDERS MUST PROVIDE OWN HELMETS -  WAIVERS OF LIABILITY TO BE SIGNED 

 

POKER RUN - Registration from 10AM -12NOON, Starting and ending at the Trout Pond/Airstrip;  

$5.00 per hand.  Hands must be turned in by 2:00 P.M. 

 

RADAR RUN - Registration from 10AM -2PM – Located on the airstrip; $5.00 per run or $10.00 for 3 runs. 

 

PLEASE NOTE: ALL MACHINES MUST BE REGISTERED Except 120cc & under are exempt from state 

registration.  WAIVERS TO BE SIGNED 

 

SNOWMOBILE SHOW $5 per entry 

 

CATEGORIES: 

 

1. PEOPLES CHOICE & BEST IN SHOW AWARDS   

 

2. VINTAGE  

 

3. TRAIL ORIGINAL   

 

Sleds in by 11am judging at 1pm prizes to follow!  

 

SOS FOOD BOOTH & SPONSORS - Located on the trail by the airstrip, Burgers, Dogs, Soup, Chili, Beverages;  

Merchandise Available! 

 

DOOR PRIZES & 50/50 RAFFLE 

 

Other Raffle Items Include: 

 

Winter weekend 2 night stay in a cabin at DBCR- Value $188 

 

4 King Pine Adult Any time Lift tickets - Value $208 

 

Unlimited Coffee of Hot Cocoa Card good for the winner and a friend at Danforth Bay through the winter - 

offer expires 3/30/2015 - Value $1 per coffee. 

 

Gift Certificate to: Young Ridge Maple Sugar House 

 

TRAILER PARKING AVAILABLE AT: White Lake State Park, Rt. 16, Tamworth; Ossipee Lake Marina off of 

Ossipee Lake Rd., Freedom; Trout Pond/Airstrip entrance off Ossipee Lake Rd., Freedom; SOS Clubhouse, 

Pound Rd., Madison.; RIDE IN FROM CORRIDOR 19 

 

Be sure to check our website www.sossc.com for scheduling changes! 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F49ACAD2AA6FF2-sossc
http://www.sossc.com/


 

O P E N  H O U S E  C O M M I T T E E ,  D O N N A  J O N E S  

We are in need of volunteers to help with our Saturday Open Houses during the month of February.   We 

would love to have some new faces “Meet and Greet” our faithful and new guests at our open houses.  This is 

a great way to become involved and support our club as well as meet new members and say hi to others you 

already know.  Please reach out to Donna at fredonna55@gmail.com for more information on what hosting is 

all about.  Your help in this is greatly appreciated. 

N E W S L E T T E R  I T E M S ,  K I M  F I E L D I N G  

Please forward any articles or items to sell / trade that you would like me to include in the newsletter by email 

at jack5428@verizon.net.  I would need to receive these items no later than the 10th of each month for inclusion 

in the current month’s newsletter.   

 

It is with sadness that we this share with our members that on December 21, 2014, Tina Sweet’s mother, Anita 

(Phinney) Webb of Manchester, NH,  passed away at the age of 95.  Tina & Ken are longtime members of SOS 

and our sympathies and prayers go out to Tina, Ken and their family during this difficult time.   

 

Madison Houses for Sale on SOS trail at E. Madison Road listed with Paul Wheeler, ReMax Presidential (603-

801-4149). Each home has a secure outbuilding for recreational storage & direct trail access; no trailering 

required!  Private settings. Four bedroom, 2.5 bath home, 2-car attached garage with bonus room, built in 1999 

on 33+ acres with pond at 621 E. Madison Road; $384,900 (MLS#4358300).  Four bedroom, 2.5+ bath home, 2-

car attached garage, walk-out basement built in 2004 on 12+ acres with pond views at 597 E. Madison Road; 

$394,900 (MLS# 4359889). Must see properties for outdoor enthusiasts! 

 

Sweet Ride Snowmobiles is happy to announce that we can now offer parts and accessories from the Kimpex 

catalog. To keep prices low we will be ordering them as needed. On most occasions the order will be sent in 

the beginning of the week with delivery by the following weekend. You can contact us at 603-367-7020 or 

email at info@sweetridesnowmobiles.com 
 

M E R C H A N D I S E ,  B R I A N  W A D E  

All of our merchandise is online. You can order it 24/7 the order will be fulfilled and sent out asap. Please 

remember to select shipping within the store prior to checking out. If you wish to pick it up during an open 

house or meeting you are always welcome to 

do that.  

 

Check it all out here:  https://squareup.com/market/scrub-oak-scramblers 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Directors has approved printing some advertising in this newsletter 

for a small fee.    If you would be interested in placing a business card size ad in 

the newsletter, please contact any board member for details (see list below). 

mailto:fredonna55@gmail.com
mailto:jack5428@verizon.net
http://tel:%28603-801-4149
http://tel:%28603-801-4149
mailto:info@sweetridesnowmobiles.com
http://x-apple-data-detectors/3
https://squareup.com/market/scrub-oak-scramblers


 

CLUB OFFICERS 
 

We hope you will feel free to contact any of us with questions or suggestions! 
  

President Dave George 781-935-4356 daveg1963@msn.com 

Vice President Sean Pinard 603-785-4907 smpinard@roadrunner.com  

Secretary Susan Wade  scruboakscramblers@gmail.com 

Treasurer Lisa Charrette 603-539-2733 scruboakscramblers@gmail.com 

Trail Master Dave Charrette 603-539-2733 charrettefloor@aol.com 

Board of Directors Mark Bernard 603-539-6902  

 Stephen Jones, Jr. 603-986-6316 s_m.jones@yahoo.com 

Activities  Chair Tammy Majowicz 603-730-4634 tammajowicz@gmail.com 

Membership Chair Brian Wade  scruboakscramblers@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Kim Fielding 978-251-8891 jack5428@verizon.net 

Web Site Editor Dave Hayes  dhayes@hireminds.com 

Merchandise Brian Wade  scruboakscramblers@gmail.com 

Open House Committee Donna Jones 603-323-7470 fredonna55@gmail.com 

Club General E-mail   sosclub@sossc.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

Visit  WWW.SOSSC.COM or   www.facebook.com/pages/Scrub-Oak-Scramblers for details 

http://www.sossc.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE CUT OUT AND POST ON YOUR REFRIGERATOR 

SOS SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 

January 30 International Grand Prix Race & Reunion / Lancaster 250th Anniversary 

January 31 SOS Snowmobile Safety Course, Danforth Bay 

January 31-Feb 1 Reciprocal Weekend (Maine, New Hampshire & Vermont) 

February 6-8 NHSA Easter Seal Ride In, Gorham, NH 

February 13-14 Annual Groomer Rodeo 

February 14 Movie Night “The Box Trolls” at the Club House; Cupcake Decorating 

February 21 Winter Carnival (weather permitting) 

February 21 Pizza  Dinner 6:15pm & General Meeting 7:00pm 

February 28 SOS Adult Group Snowmobile Ride w/babysitting at the Clubhouse 

March 6-7 NH Snodeo Swift Diamond Riders Snodeo, Coleman State Park 

March 14 Game Night at the Club House (Adult Poker Game) & Kids Games 

March 21 Winter Carnival Snow Date (if needed) 

March 21 Irish Potluck Dinner 6:15pm & General Meeting 7:00pm 

April 18 Ham Potluck Dinner 6:15pm & General Meeting 7:00pm 

May TBD Annual Meeting & Land Owner Appreciation 

 

 

Scrub Oak Scramblers Snowmobile Club 

PO Box 185 

Madison, NH  03849-0185 

www.sossc.com 

 


